[bookmark: _GoBack]Good evening members.  I represent the Save Our Heath Lands action group. 
Once again, local residents have received only a restricted version of your Heathlands Masterplan. There appears to be a blinkered determination to push the project ahead at any cost and with a control of information.. 
Planning guidance makes it clear that early consultation with local residents is vital and this Council is not fulfilling that obligation.  
We maintain that his proposed garden community is fundamentally ‘Wrong’.
The ‘wrong land’. Land ownership is still divided across a significant number of landowners, with very complex arrangements. Many smaller landowners have not been approached and are aggrieved that their land has been included in the call for sites without their consent.
This time last year the masterplan promised a High Speed station, new motorway junction and a new secondary school. A year later, these have all been dropped.  What will be dropped by Masterplan Three?
The significance of the Chapel Farm quarry appears to have not been fully appraised and as this process unravels it will transpire that this will extend the issues beyond the expected life of the next Local Plan. 
The wrong place. The Lenham Neighbourhood Plan was approved by the inspector and is now required to be given material planning consideration. It contains significant policies with regard to the preservation of the rural setting. Lenham’s residents and the Parish Council have taken control of our village destiny, and Heathlands does not form part of those plans.
Lenham is a rural district centre. Infrastructure connections are stretched. The A20 is close to capacity. All the surrounding routes are country lanes. Whilst some residents of your vision may indeed succeed in commuting by public transport it is simply not feasible that your planned junction improvements and bus between Maidstone and Ashford will come close to alleviating the problems. 
Whilst your utopian view sees new residents living, working and playing harmoniously in the same community, that’s not how it works in practice. 
The Wrong Price. At present it seems that many commercial aspects of the scheme are unresolved. Landowners who by their own admission could have ‘walked away as very rich people’ have already withdrawn from the scheme. 
The economics of the scheme are so complex and the margins so thin that the project is very finely balanced.  
Garden communities up and down the country are failing, with the recurring theme being that the schemes contain too many significant uncertainties, undefined parameters and open ended time scales.
The people of Lenham Heath and the surrounding areas cannot be expected to live with the uncertainty of this project with its many unknowns for any longer.
We urge you to change direction now and seek other ways of balancing growth and providing infrastructure.  The solution is not ‘Heathlands’.

